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Don’t let it 
come to this.

A poor service or tune-up or repair job 
can drive a Porsche owner to consider 

the unthinkable. Consider Lufteknic instead.
We do it right the first time.

804-359-9393   www.lufteknic.com

Parts, Service, Restoration & Motorsport 
for the Porsche Owner

©2006 Lufteknic LLC has no affiliation with Porsche AG.   Porsche is a registered trademark of Dr. Ing.h.c.F. Porsche AG



3

EDITOR
Ben Briggs
PrintSource
3315 Berkmar Drive
Charlottesville, VA
434.975.3000
info@printsourceva.com

ADVERTISING MANAGER
Dan Ehrman
Charlottesville, VA
434.973.8399
540.456.8116

PRINTING & Mailing
PrintSource
3315 Berkmar Dr
Charlottesville, VA 22901
434.975.3000

CONTRIBUTORS
Ben Briggs
Sherry Westfall
Jim Condon
Harry Kennison

Shenandoah Region, PCA is an organization dedicated to the enjoyment of the Porsche 
automobile.   The region’s newsletter, ”The Heat Exchanger,” is published monthly with a 
production deadline of the 20th of the month prior to publication. The information in this 
newsletter is solicited from the membership of this region and other newsletters and may or 
may not be consistent with the beliefs or ideals of the Editor. 

Reproduction of this newsletter is permitted only with written consent of the Newsletter Editor. 
Porsche and the Porsche crest are trademarked property of PCNA. Changes of address should be 
sent to the Membership Chairman and to PCA National offices in care of Diana Tringali at PO Box 
5900 Springfield, VA 22150, 703-451-9000.

WRITTEN CONTRIBUTIONS AND PHOTOGRAPHS ARE WELCOMED.  Please 
e-mail submissions to info@printsourceva.com, prior to the 20th of the month. 
Please make the subject line of your email "Heat Exchanger". Publication of those 
submissions will be in the next available issue, based on space, timeliness, and appropriateness.  
A special thanks to all those who contribute and advertise in “The Heat Exchanger!”

Advertising rates: $75/month full page inside front and back covers, $60/month-full page interior, 
$36/month-half page, $24/month- quarter page/business card.  We prefer ads  to run for a 
minimum of six issues, preferably 12 (one year), and are due and payable in advance.  All ads, 
except the inside covers, are in black and white and must be sent in a reproducible format such a 
Adobe PDF, JPEG or TIFF file.   Please contact the Advertising Manager for ad sizes.  Send all ads and 
inquiries to the ADVERTISING MANAGER,  Dan Ehrman, (434) 973-8399 or (540) 456-8116. 

Das Market ads for new and used Porsches and Porsche parts must be sent to the newsletter 
editor by the 20th of the month prior to publication.  These classifieds are free of charge for 
Shenandoah Region PCA members and all Das Market ads will be purged after running.  Das 
Market Ads also run for free in the web site’s new  Mart page. Send optional photos and copy  by 
e-mail link to the webmaster.   All others who want to run a classified ad in Das Market will be 
charged $1.00/line.

SHN.PCA.ORG
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SHENANDOAH REGION OFFICERS

Welcome 2011 and welcome to our new officers!

2010 went by in a flash; it seems like just yesterday I was enjoying a 
summer drive in my Porsche and now there is snow on the ground. 
As always, I look forward to the many exciting events we’ve got 
planned for 2011.

As Editor, I’m always looking forward to Heat Exchanger contributions 
from our members. Do you have a story to share? Perhaps a great 
picture of your Porsche?

We have slightly updated the look of the Heat Exchanger for the New 
Year to keep things fresh. Your contributions to our club publication 
keep the reading interesting and timely. 

	T hanks!

	 Ben

from the EDITOR	 Ben Briggs

A regional web forum should make it easier for small 
groups to organize and coordinate Porsche-related 

activities quickly without requiring a flurry of emails and 
phone calls among the participants. 
 
If you would like to join the group, go to the LINKS page, 
click on "Shenandoah Region Forum," and then click on 
"Sign in and apply for membership," click on "create an 
account", and fill in the blanks. Google will send me an 
email with your request, which Jim Condon will approve 
if you are a member the Shenandoah Region PCA. After 
you have become a group member, you can log in to 
read or post messages at any time by clicking on the 
"Shenandoah Region Forum" link.

Thanks to Jeffrey Elmore for suggesting the forum, 
which we hope will help our members get together 
for small impromptu events. If you have any questions 
or comments about the forum, send Jim an email at 
jcondon@nrao.edu.  THANKS JIM!

Shenandoah Region WEB FORUM
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from the PRESIDENT

I appreciate all of the 
support I have received 

from members in my 
roles as Social Chairman 
and Vice President 
and am looking 
forward to being your 
new President of the 
Shenandoah Region 
PCA. However, I do have 
some big shoes to fill.

When my husband 
Jim Condon and I first 
joined Shenandoah in 
2003, Rick Ebinger was 
President. Rick always 
made Jim and me feel 
comfortable at the 
occasional events we 
used to attend with his 

easygoing, friendly smile and greeting of “How’s it goin’ guys?” 
He was always encouraging and made us look forward to the 
next event.

Phyllis Scrogham followed Rick as President and was a great 
one for attention to detail and making things happen. She, 
with the assistance of then Vice President Herb Distefano, 
encouraged Jim and me to become part of the Shenandoah 
organizational team. Jim became Web Master and I became 
Social Chairman. At first, I felt Phyllis didn’t trust me in my new 
position as she checked to make sure every “i” was dotted and 
every “t” was crossed. As I became more familiar with my job 
(and hers), I began to understand how much Phyllis loved this 
club, its members, and of course, the Porsches. Her dedication 
and great sense of responsibility insured that members’ issues 

were addressed and that events were well organized and 
implemented. Phyllis was extremely gifted at remembering 
people and details about them and their cars and always made 
everyone feel part of the Porsche family. 

I continued to serve as Social Chairman during Army Colonel 
Herb Distefano’s presidency. Herb made sure everyone 
“marched” and everything was in order. He was especially good 
at listening to his troops and making informed decisions after 
processing different views from members. Always going the 
extra mile, Herb took on the huge task of revising our club’s 
bylaws. Even though Herb is a formidable man, his warm smile 
and big bear hugs could put anyone at ease.

Last but not least, I continued as Social Chairman and added 
the role of Vice President under the leadership of out-going 
President Bill Sanders. Bill was always comfortable in front of 
an audience and was never without a story to tell. A CPA by 
profession, he generously provided financial counsel to our club.

As you can see, I have some great leaders to follow. I will do my 
best to incorporate all of their great attributes into my own style. 
Please know that my “door” is always open. If you have problems, 
questions, comments, or suggestions, feel free to call or email 
me anytime at (434) 295-3955 or vscapes@cstone.net.

Our next Shenandoah event will be the Annual Planning 
Meeting on Sunday, January 9 where we will set the initial 
calendar for 2011 and discuss other club issues. Contact me 
before the meeting if you have ideas of your own so that we can 
put you on the schedule. A number of members have already 
come forward with ideas for events, so it looks like 2011 will be 
even more action-packed than 2010!

Sherry Westfall

www.foreignaffairs.us
108 Kerry Lane, Staunton, VA 24401

Sherry



HEAT EXCHANGER      1.2011

January 2011

Primary Members................................ 195

Affiliate Members................................ 152

Total Members..................................... 347

Welcome New Members:
Kevin C. and Geoffrey Leonard of Richmond, VA
2009 911 black

Welcome New Transfers:
Michael H. and Susan Fowler  of Bridgewater, VA 
1978 911 SC red 
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CALENDAR of Events

January 2011

9	 Annual Planning Meeting at 

	 Jefferson-Madison Regional

	L ibrary (Northside branch)

	 Charlottesville, VA

27-30	 Rolex 24 at Daytona Grand Am Race

	D aytona Beach, FL

February

TBA	 Social/Business Lunch or Dinner Meeting

	    

March

18-20	 Zone 2 PCA DE at VIR

	 Alton, VA (Near Danville)

April

9	 Euroclassics Porsche Autocross at RIR

	 Richmond, VA

DE:	 Drivers Education event

VIR: 	 Virginia International Raceway

RIR: 	 Richmond International Raceway

visit SHN.PCA.ORG for details & updates

IMPORTANT NOTE:  When you receive your membership 
renewal notice from the PCA national office, please give it a 
high priority and renew your membership promptly.  If you 
fail to renew within 30 days, you will be dropped from the 
PCA roster and thus deleted from the Shenandoah Region 
records and mailing list.  Avoid this tragedy by renewing 
online at http://www.pca.org (click on Member Services & 
Contacts).  You may always renew by mail as well.

Have you updated your email 
address with PCA lately?  

We’d love to be able to contact you periodically by email to 
inform you of special club events.  We’ll never publish your 
email or use it more than just a few times a year.  Please visit 
www.pca.org under member services to ensure your email 
(and other contact information) is correct. 

MEMBERSHIP Report
Rhonda Dunbrack

Insurance for Shenandoah Region PCA Events
	
All members, children, and guests who drive, ride, and/or spectate at PCA moving car events are required to sign PCA waivers to be covered by 
PCA insurance.  These events include but are not limited to driving tours, road rallies, autocrosses, gymkhanas, tech sessions, and Drivers Education 
(DE) events.

Waiver forms for adults are available and are to be signed at the events. 

Waivers for children are available on the Shenandoah web site at http://shn.pca.org/clubdocs.php and can be prepared in advance.  Click on 
“Release and Waiver of Liability (minors in restricted areas).”  Forms must be printed in color and be signed by both parents or guardians where 
applicable.  Waiver forms for children will be available at the events, also. 
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Story by Harry Kennison, photos by Jim Condon

A crisp and cold starlit December evening greeted 88 
Shenandoah PCA members and guests who came to bring 

down the curtain on another banner year at the Club’s annual 
Holiday Party held at Michie Tavern.  During the social hour, 
members and guests enjoyed each other’s company as well 
as the retrospective slide show of this past year’s Shenandoah 
Region events and activities prepared by Jim Condon.  As usual, 
great job Jim!

Following Mel Brannan’s invocation, outgoing Club president, 
Bill Sanders, and Michie Tavern general manager and fellow PCA 
member, Sam Morris, welcomed us all to the Michie Tavern.

Bill re-capped the highlights of what can only be described as 
an action-packed 2010 calendar for the Shenandoah Region.  
Events and Activities included:

	 •	 Five Porsches & Pastrami tours orchestrated by Gary 
		  Hager at Durty Nelly’s Pub & Wayside Deli. 

	 •	 An intense Autocross schedule headed up by Rick 
		  Ebinger and Erik Boody.  

	 •	T he Poplar Forest & Peaks of Otter Tour led by Deane 
		  Parker and co-hosted by the Blue Ridge Region PCA.

	 •	 Numerous Drivers’ Education track days and High 
		  Performance Driving Clinics at VIR and Summit Point, 
		  including a DE/Customer Appreciation Day at VIR 
		  sponsored by Euroclassics Porsche.  

	 •	 Another joint tour with the Blue Ridge Region PCA 
		  to the Green Bank Telescope and Cass Scenic Railroad 
		  in West Virginia led by Jim Condon and Sherry Westfall. 

	 •	O ur 15th Anniversary party hosted by Herb Distefano 
		  at his beautiful lakeside home on Lake Anna.  

	 •	 An outstanding RPM headed up by Alex Smith with the 
		  gracious hospitality of Howard and Leeanne Faunce 
		  and dozens of volunteers who made this signature 
		  event possible.

	 •	 A fabulous Fall Foliage Tour headed by Phil and Susie 
		  Audibert with continental breakfast served up by 
		  Weldon and Phyllis Scrogham at G & W Motorwerkes.  

	 •	T he Montpelier to Bavarian Chef Drive and Dine headed 
		  by Dan Graff. 

	 •	T wo social/technical meetings hosted by Paul 
		O  verstreet at Overstreet European Motors and Geoff 
		  and Mike Kilmer at Photoworks.

It was indeed a year to remember!  We even joined the First 
Settlers Region for an old-fashioned drive-in movie night!

Congratulations go to webmaster, Jim Condon, who took 
second place in the PCA Class 2 website competition and to Ben 

Briggs, the Heat Exchanger editor and his partner, Nancy Vetter 
at PrintSource who took third place in the Class 2 newsletter 
competition.

Rick Ebinger presented this year’s Autocross honors to: 

	 •	M ike Kilmer-1983 Porsche 911SC: PO3 Class for 
		  1965-1989 Porsche 911’s

	 •	S tephen Garstang-2001 Boxster: PO5 Class for 
		  Boxsters & Caymans

	 •	 Emmett Richardson-2006 911 Carrera S: Class PO4 
		  for 1990 to present 911’s
 
	 •	S herry Westfall-2007 Cayman S: Ladies Class

	 •	 Gary Krichbaum-1997 BMW M-3: Non-Porsche Class
		
In a close decision, Rick gave the 2010 Autocrosser of the Year 
Award to Stephen Garstang.  Congratulations Stephen!

Former Shenandoah president, Herb Distefano and president-
elect Sherry Westfall presented outgoing president, Bill Sanders 
with gifts and a plaque for his two years of dedicated service.  
Bill will be succeeded by Sherry who begins her term in January 
2011.  

In a special presentation, Phyllis Scrogham presented Alex and 
Gail Smith with a framed photo of Gail’s mother, Joy Tupper, 
who passed away September 30th.  Joy was considered to 
be the “Grand Dame” of the Shenandoah Region and a major 
sponsor of the club’s signature event, RPM.  She will be greatly 
missed.

The evening ended on a high note when Bill Sanders and Sherry 
Westfall drew names from the list of attendees for gifts donated 
by CDOC, Euroclassics Porsche, and Porsche of Charlottesville.   It 
was a memorable evening for all who attended and a wonderful 
way to wrap up a terrific year for the Club.

Annual Holiday Party Caps off a Memorable Year!

Happy
Holidays
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Holiday Party Highlights – December 2010
Photos by Jim Condon

A traditionally decorated tree at Michie Tavern

Retiring President Bill Sanders accepts Appreciation plaque

Members 
enjoy 

dinner

Members 
enjoy 
dinner

Michie 
Tavern 
manager 
and club 
member 
Sam Morris 
sets up the 
wine and 
beer bars

Phyllis 
remembers 
Joy Tupper 

and presents 
a rose and 

photo to Gail 
and Alex 

Smith
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Holiday Party Highlights
Photos by Jim Condon

Steve Garstang’s award

Chauncey Hutter gets festive

Rick Ebinger announced the autocross award winners

Ginger 
and Jeffrey 

Elmore with 
Weldon 

Scrogham

Dick Pitman and Cynthia Bouvier
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Chad Hurst

Birthday Girl 
Susan FowlerTreasurer Bob Duntley

Jane and Mark Cooke with Alex Smith

Welcome table with Joy Tupper Memorial Photo

Phyllis Scrogham and Gail Smith
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Shenandoah Gives to Service Dogs of Virginia Sherry Westfall

We as a club have been talking about making a contribution 
to a charitable organization for quite some time and 

finally did so in December, thanks to the efforts of Steve Heim 
who headed a charity committee that included Johnny Johnson 
and Dave Lasch. These members put their heads together to 
try to determine what type of organization Shenandoah would 
like to donate to. Based on feedback from club members, two 
criteria were clear: (1) the charity should be local where the 
money would have a direct and immediate impact and (2) the 
organization should not be affiliated with any specific political 
or religious group. Steve presented his committee’s findings 
at the May social/business dinner meeting at Shackleford’s in 
Richmond, and members present concurred. 

Of the organizations considered, Service Dogs of Virginia 
(SDV), located in Charlottesville, VA, most closely fit their 
recommendations.  SDV raises, trains, and places dogs to 
assist people with disabilities who are in a wheelchair full or 
part time or have balance or motor coordination issues. In 
addition, they train dogs for children with autism as well as 
diabetic alert dogs. The many services these dogs perform 
such as opening doors, picking up dropped objects, protecting 
autistic children from a dangerous situations and improving 
their communications skills, detecting and alerting their Type 
I diabetic humans to low blood sugar levels, and providing 
acceptance and companionship allow disabled people greater 
personal freedom and independence.

Earlier this year, I made connections 
with one of SDV’s clients, Don Booze, 
who is on the list for a service dog. Don 
is a young man in his mid twenties who 
is the ultimate car enthusiast. He has 
a variety of souped-up cars and trucks 
and was working as a maintenance 
mechanic supervisor when he was 
involved in an accident. He was into 
drag racing at Maryland International 
Raceway and had been planning to 
try autocrossing as a new challenge. 
Unfortunately, about two years ago he 
was driving his Mitsubishi Evo VIII MR 
and hit one of two Clydesdale horses 
that had gotten out of their fence. Don’s 
neck was broken, and he became a 
quadriplegic. Needless to say, his life 
has changed drastically. Don is a fighter 
and a very determined person. He has 
worked with Shepherd Center, one 
of the top rehabilitation hospitals in 
the nation that specializes in medical 
treatment, research and rehabilitation 
for people with spinal cord injury or 
brain injury. In addition, he has gone 
through a rehabilitation program at 
Woodrow Wilson Rehabilitation Center 

(WWRC) in Fishersville. He said one of his most exciting days 
was when he got behind the wheel of a van at WWRC and drove 
again. Don is still very passionate about cars and would like to 
join us for some of our events.

It takes approximately two and a half years and $18,000 to 
prepare a dog for the type of service work SDV expects from 
their dogs. Clients are not required to pay for their dogs but are 
asked to help in fundraising for the organization. On December 
8, I had the privilege of presenting the Founder and Director of 
Training of SDV, Peggy Law, with a check for $1,500 from our 
club. She was very thankful for the donation and said that it was 
the first large amount given toward Don’s fundraising efforts. 

For more information about SDV and how to donate, visit the 
Service Dogs of Virginia web site at http://servicedogsva.org/ 
or call (434) 295-9503. If you or someone you know would like 
to contribute to Service Dogs of Virginia, please specify Don 
Booze or Porsche Club in the subject line of your check so that 
the funds will be recorded as part of Don’s fundraising efforts. 

Peggy Law, Piper and Sherry Westfall with a check for $1,500 
donated to Service Dogs of Virginia from Shenandoah Region PCA
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Shenandoah's Annual Planning Meeting 

All members are welcome to join the Shenandoah board for 
its annual planning meeting.  We'll set the calendar for the 

club's events for 2011 and discuss other items of interest to 
the club. This is a great opportunity for you to help select the 
activities we will host and participate in for the upcoming year. 
Come with your ideas! 

Date: 	S unday, January 9, 2011

Time: 	 1:30 p.m.

Location: 	 Jefferson-Madison Regional Library 
	 (Northside Branch) *
	 Albemarle Square Shopping Center 
	 300 Albemarle Square
	 Charlottesville, VA 22901
	 (434) 973-7893

* Just off Route 29 North, north of Fashion Square Mall 
   (See map on our web site at http://shn.pca.org)

Notes: 

	 - 	Albemarle Square Shopping Center has ample parking. 
	 -	Come through the two sets of main entrance doors to the 
		  library and take an immediate right. The meeting room will 
		  be on your left and restrooms will be on your right.
	 -	Refreshments will be served.

More Information: If you have ideas about potential events or 
questions that you would like to discuss in advance, please 
contact Sherry at vscapes@cstone.net or (434) 295-3955. 

CAROLINAS REGION DE AT VIR – NOVEMBER 19-21     

By Jim Condon

The late-autumn Carolinas DE at VIR (Virginia International 
Raceway) is the final track event of the year for most of 

us.  Track tires have poor traction in subfreezing temperatures, 
spending the days outdoors in a cold paddock can be unpleasant, 
and snow or ice can make driving impossible.  This year we were 
lucky to have three perfect sunny days, chilly in the morning but 
quite nice in the afternoon.  The cover photo shows Brian Coey's 
frosty 996 warming up just after sunrise.  One advantage of 
cooler weather is denser air, which increases engine power and 
top speeds on long straights.  Another is driver comfort, without 
the heat stress and dehydration caused by really hot summer 
weather common in Danville.

The usual Richmond gang from the First Settlers and 
Shendandoah regions was there in force: Alex Bell, Brian Coey, 
Carl Gerster, David and Erin Israel, Scott Reisenweaver, Cliff 
Reynolds, Steve Sarfaty and Bernie Syme. Erin's 996 was in the 
shop at Lufteknic for diagnosis of a problem that turned on the 
"check engine" light.  Therefore David's 993 had to do double 
duty, and his car eventually retired with a shift linkage problem.  
Three Richmond drivers (Bret Jacobson, Jacob Kay, and Craig 
Weber) brought Caymans, which are becoming more popular 
in DE's.

From Charlottesville, Hamish Brookeman showed up in his 
black Cayman S, which he is definitely driving faster in the 
blue group.  Sherry Westfall drove her first full event in the 
solo white group and experiencing the transition from passing 
almost everyone on the track in blue to being chased by nearly 
everyone in white.  Her left arm got plenty of exercise.  Several in 
the Richmond gang ran as a pack in black, usually pulling away 
from relatively new black driver Jim Condon.  

UPCOMING EVENTS & EVENT REVIEWS 	 Sherry Westfall

continued on pg 15
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Cash Flow: 1/1/2010 thru 11/30/2010				  
					   

OPENING BALANCES		  			 

Checking Account	  		  $6,473.76 		
Sweep Account	  		  $1,489.05 		
Total Opening Balances			    	 $7,962.81 
				  

INFLOWS			

(Includes Checking & Sweep Accounts) 

AutoX Entrance Fees	  	 $1,433.00 		
AutoX Entrance Fees - MotorSport	 $1,049.00 		
Goody Store	  		  $120.46 		
Green Bank Trip Registration	 	 $894.95 		
HE Advertising	  		  $6,264.00 		
Refunds			 
  Refund Activety Deposit	 $ 250.00	
  Refund PCA National	 $3,018.00                               	   
  Refund PCA Zone 2	 $3000.00			TOT  AL 		
  Total Refunds	  		  $6,268.00 		
RIR Autocross Registration	  	 $2,678.35 		
RPM Registration	  		  $3,361.50 		
RPM Registration-MotorSport	 $2,277.00 		
RPM Sponsor	  		  $3,650.00 		

TOTAL INFLOWS			   $27,996.26 

TREASURER'S Report	 Bob Duntley

Transforming

Competitive Pricing • Quality Craftsmanship
Effective Project Management • Personalized Service

1204 East Market Street • Charlottesville, Virginia 22902

434.295.6555

Visions
into Reality

Before After

OUTFLOWS			 

Activity Deposit	  		  $250.00 		
Anniversary Party	  		  $860.04 		
AutoX Eqpt	  		  $1,072.25 		
AutoX Expenses	  		  $1,007.80 
Award Expenses			   $324.21	
Bank Charge	  		  $23.50 		
Biz Taxes			 
  Federal		  $227.00
  State 		  $92.00
TOTAL Biz Taxes	  		  $319.00 		
Christmas Party	  		  $500.00 		
Donation	 			   $300.00 		
Equipment Rental	  		  $100.00 		
HE Printing & Mailing		  $8,721.02 		
MotorSport Service Charges	  	 $297.62 		
Postage and Delivery	  	 $57.04 		
Refund Autocross	  		  $2,384.83 	
RPM Expenses	  		  $7,567.10 	
	
TOTAL OUTFLOWS			   $23,784.41 
				  
OVERALL DIFFERENCE			   $4,211.85 
				  
Total Cash Balance 10/31/2010		  $12,174.66 
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My First Porsche
Not my last
Visit                            & Ask For $50 off on your custom Framing

                               - 182 Zan road, charlottesville, VA - 434.978.7872
For All Your Picture Framing Needs

Hamish closing in on a BMW at the left hook. Carl Gerster's GT3 (back) and Brian Coey's 996 (middle) chasing 
David Israel's 993 through turn 3.

UPCOMING EVENTS & EVENT REVIEWS 	 Continued from pg 13

HEAT EXCHANGER MART
For Sale: Set of 4 alloy Cup 16" wheels from a 94 Porsche 968 with Dunlop 245X45X16 tires (good condition) 
and 205X55X16 Riken Raptor tires. $950. Call Gary Hagar at 434-974-7050.
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• Can I write-off my new Porsche Cayenne GTS as a 
business expense? 

• Is Racing/DE/AutoX tax deductible? 

The answer to all tax questions is…………… 

IT DEPENDS!!! 

Bill Sanders, CPA (434) 975-1120 
703 E. Jefferson St., Charlottesville, VA  22902 

www.WDSandersCPA.com

• Income tax planning and preparation
	 - Business and individuals
• New business startup consulting
• Accounting system consulting
• Cash flow projections

UPCOMING EVENTS & EVENT REVIEWS 

Another "feature" of a late November DE is the sun 
is setting late in the afternoon, sometimes making it 
hard for drivers to see into the glare.  Notice the long 
shadows on Sherry's 996 as she enters turn 4 for her 
last lap of 2010.

Next year starts with the Zone 2 DE at VIR on the 
weekend of March 18-20.  I hope to see you there.
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Happy New Year
2011

Many people look forward to the 
new year for a new start on old habits.

~Author Unknown

Be always at war with your vices, 
at peace with your neighbors, and let 
each new year find you a better man.

~Benjamin Franklin

Cheers to a new year and another 
chance for us to get it right. 

~Oprah Winfrey
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Virginia’s PREMIERE  
indoor karting facilities. 

Plan your 
Corporate 
Event. 

Tuesday-Thursday: 3PM-10PM 
Friday & Saturday: 12PM-11PM 
Sunday: 12PM-9PM 
Closed on Monday  

4245 Carolina Avenue, Bldg B 
Richmond VA 23222   
Across from RIR 
804.228.0188 

www.gforcekarts.com 
www.aik-va.com 
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 AMB Electronic Timing and Scoring 
 Highly Competitive 
 Specialized Competition Karts  
 High Speed Track 
 Races for children 8 and up 

Tuesday-Thursday: 3PM-9PM 
Friday & Saturday: 12PM-11PM 
Sunday: 12PM-9PM 
Closed on Monday  

1400 Central Park Blvd 
Fredericksburg, VA  22401 
In Central Park  
540.785.0222 

3 Locations 

Tuesday-Thursday: 12PM-9PM 
Friday & Saturday: 12PM-11PM 
Sunday: 12PM-9PM 
Monday 12PM-9PM (May 31-Sept 6) 
 

2736 North Mall Drive 
Virginia Beach, VA  23452 
In Lynnhaven Mall 
757.486.3003 
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Holiday Party Highlights – December 2010
Photos by Jim Condon

Slide Show of 2010 events

Sherry Westfall, Gwendolyn Loehr and Phyllis Scrogham

President Bill and President-elect Sherry drawing for door prizes

Malcolm Hopker, Rick Ebinger and Drew Donaldson


